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Report of the Chairman of the Board of Curators of the
Institute
On June 30, 2020, at the Tashkent Institute of Irrigation and Agricultural Mechanization Engineers, a report
was heard by the chairman of the Council of Curators of the Institute, Professor Z. Ismayilova, on the work
done on spiritual and moral education and spiritual and educational work for the 2019-2020 academic
year. The reporting meeting took place through the ZOOM platform. 

The reporting meeting was attended by the head of the department of humanities Sh.Uljaeva, head of the
department for youth affairs, spirituality, and education Z. Khaidarov, chairman of the women's committee
of the institute Z. Khafizova, chairman of the trade union committee F. Irisov, chairman of the primary
organization of the Youth Union of the institute for youth affairs A. Berdimurodov, deputy deans of faculties
for work with youth, members of the women's committee of the faculty, members of the trade union
committee of faculties, chief curators and curators of groups, methodologists of the department for youth
affairs, spirituality and education.

The report focused on the work done by the main curators during the academic year, on the spiritual and
educational work done in this direction, on improving the effectiveness of the "Information and Curatorial
Hour", on studying and improving the living conditions of students living in student dormitories and on
private apartments, issues of improving educational work with students, improving the organization of
studies, life, and recreation of students. During her speech, the chairman of the Council of Curators of the
Institute gave recommendations to the curators of the groups on organizing information and curatorial
hour in the group, discussions, debates, dialogues, meetings, and competitions between groups, as well as
guidelines for organizing the work of curators.

She also spoke about the achievements and shortcomings of the curators' work during the year and
emphasized the need to work more responsibly in this direction in the next academic year. At the end of
the report, the members of the commission expressed their opinion on the work of the institute's public
organizations in the field of spiritual and educational work with youth.

Information on the head of the department for youth affairs, spirituality, and education Khaidarov
Zukhriddin.
 Press service of TIAME.


